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UPCOMING EVENTS:  
1.  The Department Cash Raffle is well under way.  We need to make this raffle which supports our VFW Veterans Service Office a success.  Our VFW Service Office consumes 61% of our Department Budget, so selling extra tickets for this raffle is critical.  Posts and individuals that are willing to sell extra tickets need to contact QM Bill Tuff at 701-261-2144 or bltuf@aol.com.  Also, if any Auxiliary Members want to purchase or sell additional booklets please contact Bill.  It has been brought to my attention that the Auxiliary wants to be included in next years Raffle Mailing.  If there’s a way to make this possible, the Department should make this happen! 
2.  MEMBERSHIP: The Department is currently at 91.45 in Membership with 5610 Members. We need to have 6134 Members to be 100% in Membership, so let’s get to work and reach our 100% Membership Goal by 1 Jul 2020.  8 Post are currently at 100% in Membership: Posts 707, 3379, 6339, 9061, 9068, 8305, 9366 & 10772. Job well done Post Commanders! We still need 524 Members in the next 5 Months to be 100% in Membership.  Attached is the 10 Year Memstat History of the VFW Department of ND.  Some of the decline in Post Membership Numbers in the past 10 years are quite alarming. We need to make Membership our number 1 Priority Again!     

3.  Looking into the future for the Department it’s inevitable that we start looking at Post Consolidations.  Neche Post 8305 is already in the process of Consolidating with Grand Forks Post 1874.  Other Posts we need to consider for Consolidation into our larger Posts are Underwood Post 6940, Fort Totten Post 6547, Edmore Post 8939, Fort Ransom Post 1712, & Edgeley Post 7656.
4. Post Reporting is vital for the success of the VFW Department of ND. Thanks to all the District/Post Quartermasters who have been turning in their Trustee’s Report of Audit in a timely manner.  Post Quartermasters need to ensure that they are turning in their Quarterly Audits for the Quarter ending on 31 Dec 2019 to QM Tuff.  Thanks!
5. The following Posts have been suspended by the VFW Department of ND for 90 days effective 1 Jan 2020: Posts 3545, 8305, 8939, 9067, & 9315. Each of these Posts has been assigned an Administrative Team to assist them during their suspension. Hopefully we can get these Posts back on track completing Quarterly Audits and participating again in Department Events.
6. VFW VA Regional Service Office:  For 2019-2020 the Service Office has received $9,275.00 in donations from Posts to support our VFW Service Office.  We need your donations to keep this office running at the high pace of service it continues to complete.  If your Post Has Charitable Gaming, you should be using part of this money to support our VFW Department Service Office.  Look at the attached January 2020 Service Officer Report and see why you should be monetarily supporting their outstanding efforts. They did over 2 Million Dollars again in Claims and Benefits for the month of January alone. Thanks, Nic Jalbert and Brian Deckert for all you’re doing to support our Veterans!
7.  Spring District Meetings are right around the corner starting in the beginning of Apr 2020.  Posts need to make every effort possible to have someone from their Post attend these Spring District Meetings.

8.  The 99th Annual State Convention is 4-7 Jun 2020 in Bottineau at the Cobblestone Motel.  44 rooms have been reserved at the Cobblestone Motel, so book your rooms early if possible.  Attached is the Hotel availability for State Convention.

9.  Attached is General Order No. 7 from VFW National Headquarters.  This General Order specifies what Post Commanders need to do to register delegates for the National Convention.  Please comply in a timely manner to this General Order.

 DID YOU KNOW??  The ND VFW Website managed by Janice Frojen has information that could help you with your VFW questions.  Information such as: Veterans Employment; Cancer and Trust Fund; Fargo, Bismarck, and West Fargo Post Newsletters; misc. order forms; monthly newsletters, pictures, etc.  Department website:  http://www.vfwnd.org/. If you have something to add or pictures for consideration, contact her at: jfrojen52@gmail.com.  Al Huber from Post 4655 has tentatively agreed to take over as the Department Website Manager.  Way to go Big Al!
ARE YOU A LEGACY LIFE MEMBER AND IF NOT, WHY NOT?  When you become a Legacy Life Member, you are helping us strengthen the VFW where NO ONE DOES MORE FOR VETERANS. 
Once your Legacy Life Membership begins, an annual endowment in your name will make to your Post, Department and the National Organization.  The endowment keeps paying even after death. If you want more information, please contact my office or go on the VFW OMS Website.  SPECIAL NOTE:  There is an Installment option to become a Legacy Life Member.  I challenge all Council of Administration Members to become Legacy Life Members. 
ND VFW DEPARTMENT COMMANDER’S PROJECT & AUXILIARY PRESIDENTS PROJECT:  David Rice’s 2019-2020 Commanders Project is split up between supporting the Fargo VA Medical Center’s Special Needs and the Honor Flight.  Barb Danielson’s Auxiliary Presidents Project is Wishes on Wings.  Please donate to these Projects at the Mid-Winter Conference to make them successful.  Thanks!  

Orville McLaughlin Trust Fund/VFW Trust Fund:  Steve Volk is the primary point of contact for the Orville McLaughlin Trust Fund and Wally Bolte is primary point of contact for the VFW Trust Fund.  See attached documents for contact information.
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